
ADDENDUM NO. 1 

TO THE REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

CITY OF SANDY 

IT/TELECOMMUNICATIONS MASTER PLAN PROPOSAL 

 

This addendum, issued on the 3rd of March 2024, affects the request for proposal documents for the City 

of Sandy IT/Telecommunications Master Plan and shall be deemed an integral part of the above 

referenced document. Below are responses to recent questions from respondents. 

 

CLARIFICATIONS AND QUESTIONS 

Q: What is the budget for the creation of this Master Plan? 

A: Currently, the budget is not to exceed $50,000. 

 

Q: Does SandyNet intend for a survey of Sandy residents or a survey of SandyNet customers to be part 

of identifying long-term goals/initiatives? If so, what level of support is SandyNet or the government of 

Sandy, OR, able to provide in this process (e.g., hosting a survey on the SandyNet website, including a 

request to fill out the survey in customer bills, promoting the survey via social media, list serves, and 

flyers)? 

A: At this time, the City of Sandy has not performed any surveying of residents or current SandyNet 

subscribers to identify potential goals. The City of Sandy is open to utilizing a survey if it is identified to 

assist in providing meaningful information for the Telecommunications Master Plan. The city maintains a 

monthly newsletter that can seek participation from those who subscribe to City updates. The City also 

maintains a database of existing subscribers that may provide a sampling pool for information. 

 

Q: Can you share a link to the 2009 SandyNet Master Plan? 

A: Please see Addendum No. 2 

 

Q: Is there an option for a remote presentations and interviews?  

A: Yes, Sandy City Council meetings can have remote presenters and presentations. Interviews with 

individuals can also be arranged around a virtual or remote meeting. 


